DISCLAIMER

Electronic versions of the exhibits in these minutes may not be complete.

This information is supplied as an informational service only and should not be relied upon as an official record.

Original exhibits are on file at the Legislative Counsel Bureau Research Library in Carson City.

Contact the Library at (775) 684-6827 or library@lcb.state.nv.us.

Desert Memorial

CREMATION & BURIAL SOCIETY 1111 LAS YEGAS BOULEVARD NORTH LAS VEGAS, NEVADA 89101 (702) 382-1000

To Whom It May Concern:

This letter is in regards to proposed Senate Bill 323. Specifically I would like to address the changes being considered to the term limit issues for Nevada State Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmer Board members. Senate Bill 323 proposes the abolishment of the term limit regulations that are currently in place. I am opposed to this change and feel the current limits are adequate. Nevada has a diversified funeral industry and the changing of members over time has brought new ideas and expertise to our board. If there is any information that I may provide regarding this matter please feel free to contact me at (702) 382-1000.

Thank you,

David Walters General Manager

Nevada Licensed Funeral Director #70

61014

ASSEMBLY COMMERCE & LABOR DATE: 5/5/03 ROOM: 4100 EXHIBIT 6 SUBMITTED BY: Jim SMOUSL



The Gardens

FUNERAL HOME • CEMETERY • CREMATORY

2949 Austin Highway • Fallon, Nevada 89406 • Phone (775) 423-8928 • Fax (775) 423-8958

May 2,2003

Committee on Commerce and Labor In reference to Senate Bill No. 323-Senator Shaffer

After reading this bill that is being introduced by Senator Shaffer, I would like to voice an opinion on the term limits that have been brought up for change. I am strongly opposed to that proposal. I feel that to take the term limit off would take the power away from the Governor to remove someone that is not effective. I think if anything keep the term but don't set a limit on the number of terms a Board member can serve, there is defiantly something to be said for experience and I feel like the Chairman and the Secretary, not being of the Funeral Industry take several years to gain that experience. I would think as a term is ready to be up, for any Board Member, that there could be an evaluation of that member and at that time a decision made as to whether that person is to be retained.

I realize that the chairman of the Board is Mr. Shaffer's wife and the secretary is his daughter. I have to say that when I first became involved in this Industry I thought this odd. I'm not opposed to this as long as they are both working with and for the people in the Funeral Industry.

Sinearely.

Corretta M. Suassini

Owner
The Gardens Tuneral Home

Albertson Juneral Home

47 West First Street Winnemucca, Nevada 89445 Telephone (702) 623-2986

May 5, 2003

To Whom It May Concern:

Albertson Funeral Home is opposed to the provision in Senate Bill 323 which would climinate term limits for members of the Nevada State Board of Funeral Directors and Embalmers.

// .

Sincerely.

Jerry B. Anthony

FitzHenrys

From:

Keith R. H Hoynoski <jkbbteam@juno.com> <fitzhenrys@gbis.com> Thursday, May 01, 2003 1:38 PM Term Limits

To:

Sent:

Subject:

Mountain View Mortuary is opposed to Senate Bill 323 which would eliminate term limits on the Funeral Directors Board Members.

Keith R. Hoynoski General Manager Mountain View Mortuary (775)788-2199 Office (775)786-2337 FAX